
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Construction Alert 
Temporary Sidewalk Closure on the 
West Side of Hempel Avenue Over  

Spessard L. Holland East-West Expressway/SR 408 

 
 

Beginning Monday, April 23, 2023, the 
sidewalk along the west side of Hempel 
Avenue in Gotha will be intermittently 
closed between Lake Hugh Drive and 
Saddlebrook Lane. These closures will be 
in place as needed, through Friday, May 
5, as construction activities are performed. 

During these operations, traffic control 
devices and signs will be established to 
mark the closure. Please follow the 
pedestrian detours as shown in the 
attached Sidewalk Detour (West). Please 
obey all posted work zone signs to travel 
safely through the area. 

This work is part of the project resurfacing 
Florida’s Turnpike/State Road (SR) 91 from Spessard L. Holland East-West 
Expressway/SR 408 to north of Daniel Webster Western Beltway/SR 429 (Mileposts 265 
to 269). This project is anticipated to be completed in late 2023.  

Please note that this schedule may change due to inclement weather or unforeseen 
conditions. 
 

 Public Information 

 Louis Grisoglio 
Community Outreach Specialist 

407-264-3069 – or – 1-800-749-PIKE 
Louis.Grisoglio@dot.state.fl.us 

www.FloridasTurnpike.com • twitter.com/FloridaTurnpike 

 

 

 

Sidewalk Detour (West) 
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